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WEEK 2 KAWERONGO - NEWSLETTER  
8 May 2025  
 
Kia ora koutou, 
Welcome back to term two. Unfortunately the holiday break was hampered by 
several days of rain, but on a bright note the sun was shining for our school’s 
60th Jubilee celebrations held on Friday 2nd and Saturday 3rd of May. The 
Jubilee was a resounding success. 
 

 
 
A big thank you to everyone who helped out and to everyone who came to 
celebrate with us over the two days. 
 
Ngā mihi            
Barrie Wickens      
Tumuaki Principal  
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BOARD OF TRUSTEES NEWS 
 
With sadness the Board wishes to advise that our longstanding Principal, 
Barrie, has handed us his resignation with effect at the end of this school year. 
The Board have accepted this with deep regret, and I am sure you will all 
agree, acknowledge an amazing contribution to our school spanning over 23 
years. 
 
Barrie’s ongoing commitment, vision, care and enthusiasm for our school, staff 
and students is unwavering and he will be sorely missed at the helm. We will 
be honouring and celebrating all that Barrie has bought and given to Tauranga 
Special School in true style towards the end of this year. 
 
In regards to Barrie’s replacement, the Board will be keeping you, our school 
community and whanau, up to date with this process over the coming months. 
We certainly have big shoes to fill! 
 
Ngā mihi 
Sandra Peter 
Presiding Member 
Tauranga Special School Board of Trustees 
 

 
 

Important dates:    
14 May            Special Olympics Ten Pin 
15 May            Whānau Support Group 
2 June             King's Birthday (no school this day)    
10 June           Transition Information Afternoon 
20 June           Matariki Public Holiday (no school this day) 
24 June           Matariki Event at Base School                           

 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 

 



 
 
 

 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 

 



 
 
 

 Pāpāmoa College - Shane’s class 
 
 

And just like that, we’re into term two! There is a lot to look forward to this term - 
special olympics ten pin and football, pink shirt day, matariki and more! With only 
nine weeks in this term, we will be busy from the word go. 
 
This term we continue our focus on learning about the environment and learning to 
be kaitiaki of our space. With visual arts being a curriculum focus expect to see 
everyone getting creative with a range of materials as we explore how recycling and 
upcycling can be involved in art. 
 
We had a lot of rain and wet weather during the first week, but we didn’t let that stop 
us from getting out for some exercise and physio, sneaking in sessions in between 
downpours. 
 
Here’s some snaps from the first week: 
 

   

   

 
 

 
 
 

 



 
 
 

 Pāpāmoa College - Brendon’s class 
 

  
 

   

  

 

 

Once again, Term 2 has snuck up on us and we are under way. Our class has 
been straight back into the action with our community visits, our recycling project 
and now something new!!! Every Wednesday we have a ‘Breakfast Club’ in our 
class. This is a chance for our students to plan for, shop and prepare our 
breakfasts together. And we are awesome!!! I have no doubt this term will be as 
successful as Term 1 and just as much fun. Bring it on!! 

 
 

 



 
 
 

 Pāpāmoa College - Jenn’s class 
 

   

   

   
 

Welcome to Term 2!  Time sure flies when you're having fun.  We have jumped right 
back into the swing of things.  It has already been a busy and productive week.  The 
students have been excited to be back, and are ready for all of the exciting activities 
and mahi that we have planned.  Here is a sneak peek of what we have been up to.   
Thank you for all of your support whānau!   
 

 



 
 
 

 

Room 3 
 

    

    

             
 

Room 3 has had an amazing start to Term 2!!  
We have been looking at our emotions and created faces from recyclable lids to 

show how we were feeling.  
Toothbrushing, sensory play and cooking has also been a success this week.  

Our students have made some wonderful achievements over term 1, we’re so lucky 
to be able to share and experience the progress each week.  

Our Room 3 team does an amazing job day in day out at providing the best practice 
for our students.  

Here’s to another amazing term😀 
 

 



 
 
 
 

 

 



 
 
 

 
If anyone is interested in participating in the above study please 

have a talk to your Speech-language Therapist. 

 


